
village and a boat launch project at Hika Park.   We are working 
on the final list of streets and a timeframe for replacement, 
and will notify the homeowners affected by the projects.  
Street projects are never easy with the inconvenience of 
construction and the cost of the assessments for homeowners, 
but once complete and maintained they will serve the 
community for many decades to come. The board and plan 
commission are in the preliminary stages of looking at  
options for an improved boat launch and breakwater plan 
at Hika Park. The village will continue to explore grant 
opportunities and look for community financial support  
for this big project.  

Kathy Stolzmann 
Village President
(920) 693-3201
kstolzmann@clevelandwi.gov
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I write this and reflect on how fast summer has gone by 
again this year.  It is my hope that everyone had a chance to 
get together with family and friends to enjoy the season of 
swimming, relaxing, picnics and outdoor fun.

There have been a few changes on the village board this year.  
Thank you to Nick Jaeger, Joel Roehrig and Scott Ohlrogge 
for your time on the board and I hope you get involved and 
give of your time and talent in your new communities.  I am 
pleased to welcome the new trustees Terry Gottsacker, Louie 
Wilmot and Jonalee DeNoble, who are finishing out the terms 
vacated by Nick, Joel and Scott.  Terry, Louie and Jonalee bring 
a wealth of knowledge and experience and I look forward to 
working with them together as a team.

A few of the projects that will extend into the next couple 
of years, which the board is exploring, are street replacements 
for many of the deteriorating roadways throughout the  

VILLAGE PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

Cleveland Fish and Game
I would like to thank everyone who came out and supported us during our fundraising events this past year.  

Especially everyone who volunteered their time! Our fishing derby, and poultry shoot were both a success. The fish  
boil was again a great success and will be back again next year. Congratulations to all of our winners from the fishing  
derby, 344 fishermen participated and 677 fish were caught, it was great weekend! 

We have also just finished up 16 weeks of our summer trap league with 12 teams participating. Our 6 week winter 
trap league will start in January. 

Looking to get ready for bow season? The Fish and Game is offering an outdoor bow league, every Wednesday  
night (must be a member). Please come and check it out! Or if you have question please contact Jason at (920) 207-5296.

If you’re interested in seeing what our club is about or would like to become a member, come join us for our club  
meetings which are held on the second Monday of each month at 7:00 pm.  



SCHNELL PLUMBING, INC.
New Installation • Remodeling Work
Plumbing Fixtures • Water Heaters

Clear Water Control

1230 Madison St.
Cleveland, WI 53015

www.schnellplumbing.com

KEN SCHNELL, MP #6356

Ph: (920) 693-3409
Fax: (920) 693-3555

ken@schnellplumbing.com

1486 North Avenue • Cleveland, WI 53015
920-726-4444 • 920-693-8115 • 1-800-278-2178

Fax: 920-693-3682  •  clevelandauto1929@gmail.com

902 S. 17th St, Manitowoc
(920) 682-1200

www.manitowocprinting.com

Manitowoc Engraving, Inc.
the printing company
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Quality Custom Built Homes • Remodeling • Additions

CONSTRUCTION LLC
GENERAL CONTRACTOR

www.stuckmannconstructionllc.com
dennis@stuckmannconstrutionllc.com

Dennis Stuckmann
N9541 Buck Tail Run                     Phone: 920-565-3713
Elkhart Lake, WI 53020                      Cell: 920-946-0067

St. Mark's UCC
W1307 Orchard Rd.

Cleveland • 693-8361

WORSHIP WITH US:
1st & 3rd Sundays 9:00 a.m.
Sunday School 10-11:15 a.m.

2nd, 4th & 5th Sundays 10:30 a.m.
Sunday School 9-10:15 a.m.

Rev. Beth Petzke
www.stmarksucccleveland.org

St. James UCC
13312 Pioneer Rd.

Newton (Spring Valley) • 693-8100

WORSHIP WITH US:
1st & 3rd Sundays 10:30 a.m.
Sunday School 9:15-10:15 a.m.

2nd, 4th & 5th Sundays 9:00 a.m.
Sunday School 10:00-11:10 a.m.

Cleveland Fire Department
Our Explorer program is growing but we are always looking 

for more!!! If you graduated 8th grade and are between the ages of  
14-18 years old, you are eligible! Meetings are the 2nd and 4th Tuesday of  

every month rotating with other nearby Fire Departments learning and  
working together to train future Firefighters. If interested, please contact Dean  
at (920) 960-2932.

The First Responders and Fire Fighters are in need of new members to join! 
We are a 100% volunteer organization that is 24 hours a day, 

7 days a week, 365 days a year!!! 
Please consider helping your community~

First Responders provide initial care and assessment of patients prior to  
ambulance arrival. To become a member of the First Responders you must complete 
a 72 hour class available at LTC in Cleveland. Wisconsin licensed RN’s may be  
eligible to have the initial training requirement waived. For more information please 
contact Dan Bruckschen at (920) 377-0187.

To become a Firefighter you must complete two 30 hour classes also available at 
LTC. Please contact Tony at (920) 905-1138 if you have any questions or would like 
more information.

These are minimum requirements to join. If you would like more information or if 
you would like to visit us to observe a drill night, we’d love have you! First Responders 
drill 2nd and 4th Thursdays and Firefighters drill 1st and 3rd Mondays of the month. 

We hope you’re still enjoying the weather~ 

Police Department
The daily activity for the months of May 2018 through July 2018: The Police 
Department responded to 243 calls for service: One 911 misdial, three accidents, 
one ambulance request, twenty eight agency assists, seven animal complaints,  
seven alcohol violation(JA), one assault/battery, six civil complaints(gas drive off), 
forty six drug related incidents, one fireworks complaint, one noise complaint,  
one parking complaint, three possession of tobacco products underage, one  
property found/recovered, three resisting/obstructing, three ride alongs, one  
security check, one search warrant, one suspicious person/vehicle complaints,  
one theft, one solicitor complaint, three warrant apprehensions and several different 
traffic violations.

Bank
 at…

Your Neighborly Bank
Cleveland Office Howards Grove Office
920-693-8256 920-565-6000

www.bankatcsb.com
Member FDIC

Schuette's.
Heating & Air Conditioning, Inc.

5214 CTH X
Cleveland, WI 53015

Office: 920-693-8044
Shop: 920-726-4443

WAYNE E. SCHUETTE



Keep our children safe!
Speed limit in a school zone is 15 MPH 

when children are present

247 Lincoln Ave. • Cleveland, WI 53015
Exhaust • Shocks • Tires • Brakes • Towing and More…

AUTO & LIGHT TRUCK REPAIR
PHONE: 920-693-8201
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FULL SERVICE
• AC
• Electrical
• Driveability
• Check Engine Lamps
• General Repair

Auto • AG • Lt Truck
Cleveland • 920-207-0368
     7325 Cedarview Rd.

Free estimates                           Fully insured

Office# 920-726-4249
Custom built homes and additions

Burger Builders Inc.

B
B

Family owned since 1984

(920) 565-2095   •    W2074 Garton Rd Sheboygan
We Service All BrandsFurnaces & A/C

Mike Pelzel (local resident) Jeremy Lensmire
   fourseasonscomfort@tds.net

WOW!  The 39th  annual Dairyland Festival is over and we were 
blessed with very nice weather, which resulted in good crowds coming 

out to enjoy Saturday and Sunday’s activities and making our annual fund raiser a 
success.  The classic car show was bigger than ever with 153 entries and the craft sale 
resulted with over 40 entries presenting their arts and crafts for sale.  These added 
attractions, again provided a boost in attendance.  The Sunday morning church service 
provided a very meaningful worship experience.  “Thank You” to St. John-St. Peter 
Lutheran Church for their participation.

We extend a very sincere “Thank You” to the community for supporting this year’s 
festival.  We appreciate the support of the merchants who contributed to the raffle 
prizes, the many non-member volunteers who assisted us, the parade participants, 
and our members and spouses for their help.  We also extend a special “Thank You” 
to the Cleveland Boy scouts for providing games and activities for the youngsters  
and to the East Wind Garden Club for their participation.  Thank you to the Boy  
Scouts for clean-up on Saturday and Sunday evenings.

Our success is the communities’ success, as it allows us to continue the little league 
baseball and soccer programs, the Secret Santa program, the Dare program, and  
other financial contributions to the community.

HOLIDAY NUT SALE  

The Lions will again sponsor the Holiday “Nut Sale”.  We will have the same 
great quality pecans, cashews, and mixed nuts available in early November.  They 
will be available for purchase from any Lion member or at the Cleveland State Bank.   
We thank the Cleveland State Bank for the continuing support extended to the  
Lions and to the entire community.

If you have an interest in joining Lions and making a difference, contact  
any Lion or specifically Lion Tom Fiedler at (920) 693-8553 or Lion Denise Fritz  
at (920) 726-4250.  We would welcome your participation.

Cleveland Lions Club News

Creative
Designs
Outside & In, LLC

creativedesigns.sv@gmail.com

Stacy Vogel
Landscape Design�

Landscape Design
& Consult

Garden Maintenance

Over 20 years
experience

920-693-3379
920-627-2231

LOCALLY OWNED & OPERATED

LARGE Enough to Serve Small Enough to CARE 

YOUR CONCRETE CONNECTION 
HOMEOWNERS 

CONSTRUCTION PROFESSIONALS 
MUNICIPALITIES 

BUSINESS OWNERS 
CONSTRUCTION SUPPLIES 

 
 

LOCALLY OWNED & OPERATED 1025 NORTH AVE, CLEVELAND, WI 53015
(414) 831-2402

www.schmitzmix.com
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The Lakeshore Natural Resource Partnership and the Village of Cleveland, with the Friends of Hika Bay, will install 
two interpretive kiosks in Hika Park in the next few weeks.

One will be installed along the Centerville Creek corridor and the other near the Hika Shores property north of the 
boat landing. Both will use photos and graphics to tell each site’s history and explain the restoration efforts that began 
almost a decade ago.

The creek kiosk is called “A Village Shaped by Water” and will tell the story of the dam and millpond that was built 
in the 1890’s. The wooden dam collapsed in 1906 and a concrete dam was built. Then in 1924 the dam collapsed again 
and, for the next ten years, the community struggled with how to pay for a new dam. In 1934 
residents arranged a Gala Fall Festival to raise funds for a new dam. The festival featured a 
picnic, dance and parade. Forty cents bought a ticket to the dance and twenty-five cents got 
a luncheon plate at the picnic. After two successful money-making picnics, a new dam was 
erected in 1935, impounding 12 acres of the creek and enlarging the mill pond.  Local citizens 
enjoyed the benefits of their Old Mill Pond for seven years. In 1942 a heavy rainfall caused the 
Mill to collapse and wash away into Lake Michigan. The dam was removed completely in 1996.

The second kiosk tells the story of the ridge swale community and the importance of  
habitats along the Lake Michigan shoreline. With the restoration of Centerville Creek, the 
sediment removed from the abandoned mill pond was repurposed just down the road at the 
Hika Shores property. Crews restored the ridge/swale habitat, rebuilt a section of dunes, and 
created a new naturalized ridge along the roadway.

We invite you to visit Hika Park to enjoy the park and the beautiful view of Lake Michigan, take a stroll across the 
pedestrian bridge, and give the kiosks a good look!

Our 2018-2019 snowmobile season will start with a meeting at Packer Inn on September 20th at 7:00 pm everyone  
is welcome to come and check us out.  

Thank you to everyone who supported our fundraiser at the Manitowoc County Fair, this event helps the club  
maintain your local snowmobile trail system.  

The success of the sport of snowmobiling in Wisconsin didn’t just happen--it was caused. Caused by dedicated  
individuals who truly loved the sport. Trail bosses contact land owners every year to obtain permission to mark snow-
mobile trails on their land. Trails are then leveled and marked by members of the club.  It is a privilege, not a right to ride 
on the trails.  So thank you landowners!  

Each sled operating in Wisconsin will be required to display a Wisconsin trail pass, to be purchased annually.  
You are able to order your trail pass through the AWSC website: www.awsc.org.

If interested in joining our club or see what events we have planned for the season just check us out on our website 
-http://clevelandsnowhawks.com. 

Interpretive Kiosks to be Installed at Hika Park

Cleveland Snow Hawks Club
“Think Snow”
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Centreville Settlement Hosts Educational Events

On May 5th Centreville Settlement Inc. (CSI) the Bread Baking Bee featured homemade 
wood fired pizza, exhibits by The Farm at Fischer Creek CSA, Lutze Genealogy and a mini 
local farm market.  About 200 loaves were baked as a fund raiser for restoration material for 
the Housebarn.  The Bread Baking Lessons were led by Chris Kuehnel at the Klessig Bake Oven 
with Nathan Chisholm and Sarah Lutze were the pizza chefs.

Hands on stone masonry classes began on July 28th.  The northwest corner area is 20 foot 
long, 6 foot high wall is current being built with field stones from area farms.  All are welcome 
to come to learn, strengthen yourself and enjoy fellowship with this satisfying art form.  

A historic building report is planned for the next expansion phase of Centreville 
Settlement…reflecting the 35 year history and the next decade plans.  

Historic Garden Flourishes
Master Gardeners Niles and Barb Klaves have selected heirloom and saved seeds for the 

demonstration 1870’s garden.  The expanded area includes leeks, garlic, tomatoes, rhubarb, 
German strawberries-produce is available on Housebarn workdays for sale.

Work with the Team! 
2018 Work Days continue at Lutze Housebarn. They are on Saturdays and start at 9:30 am 

and run until 4:30 pm, with potluck meal at 12:30 pm Wear old clothes, work boots, plus bring 
gloves, hat, and your toolbox! 

September 8th & 22nd 
October 13th & 27th 

November 10th and possibly November 18th 

Directions: 13630 S. Union Rd. Newton, WI.  

Centreville Settlement is a not for profit organization dedicated to preserving the rural 
German farming culture.  Questions?  Chris Kuehnel (920) 693-3141. 

All are welcome to join in the work and fun with volunteers.  Other historic events the 
public is invited to be a part of: 

Old Fashioned Historical Christmas Dinner
December 9th

Call Greg by November 20th for reservations (920) 973-5872
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gotoltc.edu | 1.888.GO TO LTC

Bondes Quik Mart
& Country Deli

Exit 137 • I-43 & XX
Cleveland • 693-3145

Open Daily: 5 a.m. - 10 p.m.

Insurance products issued or offered by Thrivent 
Financial, the marketing name for Thrivent 
Financial for Lutherans, Appleton, WI. Not all 
products are available in all states. Thrivent 
Financial representatives are licensed insurance 
agents/producers of Thrivent. 
For additional important information, visit 
Thrivent.com/disclosures.

29027B  N1-16

It means having confidence that your financial 
bases are covered. And, that you’ve prepared 
for many of retirement’s uncertainties—and 
opportunities—so you can live life to the fullest.
Let Thrivent Financial help you retire fearlessly. 
Contact me today!

WHAT DOES IT MEAN TO 
RETIRE FEARLESSLY?

Appleton, Wisconsin • Minneapolis, Minnesota
Thrivent.com • 800-847-4836

Keith V Grupe, FIC
Financial Associate
1239 W. Washington Avenue
Cleveland, WI 53015
920-693-2232

Facebook.com/keith.grupe.thrivent

Good Toward Beverage Purchase at...

1102 West Washington
Cleveland, WI 53015

Ph: 920.693.201725¢ 25¢

(920) 686-  

We provide FREE  estimates for new  
installations of heating and cooling 
equipment.  No pressure—just the 
answers you need to make an 
informed  decision. 

Cleveland Athletic Club
As another baseball and softball season has come to a close at Veterans Park  

for the year, a special Thank You goes out to all the little league coaches and  
parents who volunteered their time and talents:  Instructional Baseball – John 
Sundee – Cleveland Lions, his son, grandson, and several parent helpers; Grade 
School Girls Modified Softball – Amanda Schulz, Brian Smith and several parent 
helpers; Cleveland Lions Pony – Steve Coffee, Chase Ploetz and Amanda Evraets; 
Cleveland Lions Pee Wee – Adam Hemb, Kayla Veldboom and Jacob Henschel; 
Cleveland Lions Pee Wee/Hear us Roar – Aaron Brault, Tim Hundt and Matt 
Rybarczyk; Cleveland Lions Peanuts – Jayme Jurss, Joe Krause and several parent 
helpers.  Also, Thank You to all game umpires, Carson Kramer for preparing 
and grooming the fields each week for little league and adult ball games and  
T & L Services Lawn Care & Landscaping for cutting the lawn in the park and 
keeping the ballfield outfields looking Great!  Lastly, Thank You to all village and 
surrounding area residents and businesses for their support this past summer 
at the Veterans Park concession stands and for the support of the annual little  
league pizza and frozen foods fundraiser.  All proceeds from these sales stay in the 
village and are used for uniforms, equipment purchases, tournament entry fees, 
Veterans Park improvements and other little league and adult league related items.        

Also, the Cleveland Wildcats Baseball team, coached by Tom Eckhardt and  
Steve Leonhard are in contention to win the 2nd half of the East Shore League 
season.  Watch for signs near the park as to when playoff games will be held and/or 
find out more info on our New website: www.eastshoreleaguebb.com.  In addition, 
Little League Baseball and Softball, Women’s Adult Softball and Men’s Over 30 
Softball Schedules can be found on another New website of our athletic club:  
www.cacwi.com.  Both websites are maintained and updated by athletic club 
member, Rob Burkhard.

The next two monthly meetings for our club will be held on September 4th and 
October 2nd.  For more information, call Dave at (920) 693-8408.

The Fitness Center is an unsupervised workout center at LTC. The room is 
equipped with treadmills, ellipiticals, a stair machine, exercise bikes, jump ropes, 
exercise balls, mats, free weights and numerous weight machines. Fitness Center 
hours are: Monday through Thursday 7:30 am - 10 pm, Friday 7:30 am - 4 pm, and 
Saturday & Sunday 7:30 am - 11 am. 

LTC & the Fitness Center will be closed for the Thanksgiving Holiday, Thursday 
through Sunday. Interested village residents must be 18 years old to use the facility, 
review and sign the policy forms, and complete a brief orientation. The Fitness Center 
Policy includes guidelines, dress code, and a release of all claims form. Contact  
the LTC school nurse for more information at (920) 693-1111.

LTC Wellness Center
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Statewide 
Will beat ANY competitors pricing! 

leatherneckspaintbrush.com 
 

 
Check us out at: 

FREE next day estimates available. Flooring, interior & exterior 
painting, decks, fences, complete remodels and MORE. 
Financing available & credit cards accepted. We are 
available for all of your painting and remodeling needs!

Locally Owned 
Interior & Exterior Painting and Remodeling Service

Located in Cleveland, WI serving the entire State of WI

Email: leatherneckspaintbrush@gmail.com
Business Phone: (262) 443-2762

St. John-St. Peter  
Evangelical Lutheran Church

1251 W. Washington Avenue
Cleveland, WI  53015

Pastor Steven Wall    693-8612
“I rejoiced with those who said to me, let us go  

to the house of the Lord!” (Psalm 122:1)
You have a place at St. John St. Peter!  

You are welcome here! 
No matter your background, no matter how long 

it’s been since you last went to church,  
Jesus welcomes you, and so do we.

Feeling broken? Jesus heals.
Feeling lost? Jesus is the way.

Feeling hungry for something more? 
Jesus came that we might have life,  

and have it to the full. 
Come and worship with us and know  

the power of Jesus’ love. 

Summer Service Schedule:
Wednesday nights at               6:30 pm
Sunday mornings at                9:00 am

** Regular Worship Schedule begins August 9th **
Sunday School  

(Adults, Young Adults & Children) 8:45-9:45 
 Sunday morning worship                10:00 am

Call us to enroll your child in Sunday School  

Mission Festival Service and Potluck August 9th:
Join us for a special mission focused service and 

potluck. We will have a special guest speaker to tell 
us how God’s word is going out in to the world. 

 

LTC served 10,550 people last year through its  
degree-program courses, apprenticeship programs, 
adult basic education offerings (like preparing for GED testing or learning the  
English language), and workforce training.  Our 2018-19 fall semester will officially 
kick off on August 27th, and we could not be more excited for our current students 
to come back to campus, as well as to welcome over 750 new students.

There are also some exciting new initiatives taking place on our campus this 
fall. If you take advantage of our Wellness Center, you will notice it not only has  
a new name – Fitness Center - to better reflect the activities occurring in the space, 
but a dynamic, new look and feel. Aesthetic changes, spearheaded by our Student 
Government Association, include a colorful and motivational interior paint  
and graphics refresh, as well as a more welcoming entrance. Be sure to check it  
out in the upcoming months. The Fitness Center is equipped with treadmills, 
ellipticals, a stair machine, exercise bikes, jump ropes, exercise balls, mats, free 
weights and numerous weight machines. 

LTC is also expanding its commitment to provide an environment that is  
positive and supportive of the overall health and well-being of our campus and 
community. Effective August 27, all LTC locations are smoke and tobacco free.  

LTC’s Smoke & Tobacco Free Campus policy prohibits the use of all tobacco 
products including cigarettes, cigars, pipes, and any device used to smoke tobacco 
products; electronic cigarettes and vaporizers; and smokeless tobacco.  It includes  
all indoor locations, as well as outdoor locations such as the disc golf course,  
parking lots, roads, as well as the Old Growth Forest trail. Anyone wishing to  
smoke or use these products on LTC properties will have to do so only in their 
personal vehicles.

The college also has a number of activities and events planned for this fall.  The 
Cleveland community is always welcome to participate and we encourage you to  
visit our website, www.gotoltc.edu, for a list of events, as well as follow us on  
Facebook or Twitter for our latest campus news.

Keeli Johnson
REALTOR®

920.207.0044
keelijohnson@shorewest.com
keelijohnson.shorewest.com

EHO

It’s Going To Be A Great 
Year At LTC



Chamber of Commerce

Jessica Hartenberger
Cleveland State Bank

920-693-8256
jhartenberger@bankatcsb.com

 Cleveland Village Hall
Monday—Thursday

10:00am–noon     12:30pm–4:00pm

Clerk’s Office:  920-693-8181
Police:  920-693-3442

Public Works: 920-693-8236

Advanced Disposal
920-458-6030  

 
Cleveland Post Office

920-693-8671

Does your home need repairs? Would you like to purchase a home? 

USDA Rural Development has funding available to purchase and repair homes in eligible rural communities. 
Interest rates range between 1-3.25%. Grants for repairs are also available to income eligible households  

over the age of 62. For more information, contact USDA Rural Development at (715) 345-7611.
Additional information is also available at www.rd.usda.gov/wi

USDA Rural Development is an equal opportunity provider, lender and employer.

FUNDING FOR NEW HOMES AND REPAIRS

Yes, it was “sweat city” at the Dairyland Festival, but we still had a great Expo.  The winners of the raffle prizes were 
as follows:  Set of  3 garden flags and $15 gift certificate to Whispering Orchards, Lois Mason, collapsible garden cart and 
2 garden totes, Mary Beauvais, copper garden “Whirler” and $15.00 certificate to Ivy Trails, Phyllis Doersch, painted 
window and money flowers, Terri Noel, garden art on canvas and money flowers, Carolyn Marty, glass art & stand, mini 
garden plates and soap gift pack, Jamie Fink, Original oil painting and $15.00 certificate to Whispering Orchards, Debby 
Henschel, Georgia O’Keefe print, Bonnie Brock, three bottles of wine and $25 certificate to Rupp’s, Wendy Schnelle, large 
ceramic pot and upside-down pot with stand, Sandy Brost, and 2 hand crafted wooden trays with a $15 certificate to Ivy 
Trails, Paul Markham.

The winners of the floral competition are as follows:  Color & Composition-1st Dave Bourgeois, 2nd Eileen Belitz, 
Plant & Water Combination-1st Christel Sanders 2nd Christel Sanders, Succulents-1st Gayle Pfeifer 2nd Christel Sanders, 
Bonsai Garden 1st Christel Sanders 2nd Christel Sanders, Flower Arrangement -1st Dave Bourgeois 2nd Lynn Fiedler, 
Living Herb 1st Eileen Belitz 2nd Christel Sanders, Home Grown Vegetable Display-1st Barb Klaves.

Thanks to all who participated in our events, donated prizes, and created garden art for visitors to enjoy.  We would 
like to encourage more non-club members to take part in the floral competition.   We know there is a lot of talent out in 
our community.

Question:  Who was green and a great trick shooter?  Annie Okra-

I’m going to do some gardening today.  I’m going to plant myself on the couch.

And on that note…Happy Gardening!

Lynn Fiedler for the East Wind Garden Club

Hello, Gardeners!


